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Record of a Hearing of the Bradford District Licensing 
Panel held on Tuesday, 25 April 2017 in Committee 
Room 1 - City Hall, Bradford

Procedural Items

DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST

No disclosures of interest in matters under consideration were received.

INSPECTION OF REPORTS AND BACKGROUND PAPERS

There were no appeals submitted by the public to review decisions to restrict documents

Hearing

Application for a Premises Licence for the Munchbox, 55 High Street, Queensbury, 
Bradford.
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RECORD OF A HEARING FOR A PREMISES LICENCE FOR THE MUNCH BOX, 55 
HIGH STREET, QUEENSBURY, BRADFORD, BD13 2AD

Commenced: 1405
Adjourned: 1415

Reconvened: 1416
Adjourned: 1417

Reconvened: 1420
Concluded: 1422

Present

Members of the Panel
Bradford District Licensing Panel: Councillor M Slater (Ch), Councillor Hawkesworth 
and Councillor BM Smith

Parties to the Hearing

The Applicant – Mr Johal

Representations

The Assistant Director, Waste, Fleet and Transport Services presented Document “Q” 
which outlined an application for a new premises licence for the sale of alcohol for 
consumption off the premises and the provision of late night refreshment.

In response to a question from the Chair, it was clarified that the sale of hot food and drink 
was a licensable activity between the hours of 2300 and 0500, therefore this application 
was for the sale of alcohol off the premises between 0700 and midnight and the provision 
of late night refreshment between 2300 and midnight.

The applicant then made representations in respect of his application, stating that he had 
been requested by customers to begin the sale of alcohol. He had not originally been 
aware of the need for a licence but, having been made aware of the requirement, he had 
made the application now being considered. He intended to offer deliveries of alcohol with 
take away food not sales on the premises, as such he did not consider that his application 
would make any difference to the area. He noted that only one person had objected. He 
also stated that he was aware of his responsibility to children as a consequence of the 
licence.

In response to questions from the Panel, he confirmed that he had owned the shop for two 
years but that it had not originally been a takeaway; that he had not had any problems in 
that time and that he undertook a litter-pick in front of the premises every morning as the 
shop opened.

Having adjourned to deliberate, the Senior Licensing Officer requested that a further 
question be asked of the applicant and the meeting reconvened. The applicant was then 
asked how he would ascertain that the recipients of a delivery were of an appropriate age. 
In response, he advised that he and his fellow driver would ask for proof of identification 
when making deliveries.   

The Panel then adjourned once more to deliberate. 
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 Resolved – 

That having considered all valid representations made by the parties to the hearing; 
valid written representations received during the statutory period, the published 
statement of licensing policy and relevant statutory guidance; the panel grants the 
application as applied for.

ACTION: Assistant Director, Waste Fleet and Transport Services

Chair


